
EAA Chapter 42 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

 

August 5, 2020 

 

Attending: Tom Lawhorn, Chuck Hosack, Cliff Belleau, Walter Yankauskas, Rick Henry, Bob Edison, 

Ed White, Rick Eiben, Lars Gleitsmann  

Tom Lawhorn called the meeting to order at 7:01pm. 

The minutes of last month’s meeting were reviewed and accepted. 

Treasurer’s Report – There is $2863.17 in the checking account and $10,080.10 in the CD. Tom Lawhorn 

is now on the bank account for signatures. 

Old Business – None 

New Business  

There will be fly-bys at the Aviation Museum on July 10th in lieu of the Aviation Festival. Anyone can get 

involved and participate. 

There are no scheduled Young Eagles events due to the pandemic mess but individual can do flights on 

their own. Al Clayton and Burke Wick have done flights and other members have volunteered as being 

available and willing to do individual flights. 

EAA National has a Young Eagles day camp program and materials available to chapters. 

Bob Edison mentioned the Eagle Flight program for older persons to get a first flight experience. Rick 

Henry had the materials provided by EAA for this program and discussed what was involved. 

Tom Lawhorn will do a Facebook Live event on the modifications to his Glastar project for the August 

meeting. 

Rick Eiben is helping to sell Vern Siefferts airplanes for the family. He will post info on the chapter 

website. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34pm. 

After the official meeting ended several members logged into a second Zoom session. Lars Gleitsmann 

was present with a Gov’t Affairs report that EPA was still trying to do away with leaded avgas. They are 

trying a different tact by banning some components in avgas. 


